Minister, Members of the National Assembly, members of the diplomatic and consular corps, Principal Sectary, Chief Executive of the Seychelles Agriculture Agency, DAs, members, ladies and gentlemen

Thank you for coming to attend this event. As you have heard there will be three activities today to celebrate World Food Day. There are these stalls of agro and marine products from the Wildlife Clubs, SFA and farmers; the Seychelles Agriculture Agency will sign an Memorandum of Understanding with Nature Seychelles and the Minster will open the Heritage Garden at Roche Caiman. 
The Heritage Garden project started some years ago when we launched it through the wildlife clubs in schools, with some support form the German and US embassies small grants. We set up a nursery here to propagate plants for the Clubs’ gardens. But frankly there was not enough support to do much else.  As time went on I realized there was a strong need to make a real model of the vision for this project. This is when we started the Heritage Garden at Roche Caiman with Nature Seychelles’ own resources. 

This is a small garden around a building. It has no pretensions to winning the best garden in Seychelles award- you will not see wrought iron benches, garden ornaments, manicured lawns and so forth. Rather, the objective is to demonstrate to students, wildlife clubs, parents, and the general public that establishing gardens of food, aromatic and medicinal plants in school compounds, back yards and even around commercial buildings is possible, can look good and taste even better. This Garden is also a learning platform about traditional food and medicinal plants, Creol folklore and culture, ecology, and agro-biodiversity. We host many students over the year. It is also fast becoming an ecotourism attraction and some companies are bringing visitors here.
As you will see it is laid out in a different way.  This is the concept I have been trying to propagate call Edible Landscaping. It is intended to inspire changes in the way we live, appreciate our lives and our food and to inculcate a new partnership with the earth. We hope that it also inspires patriotism and a pride in who we are and how we see our future. 
Before closing I would like thank all those who worked on this garden. Mrs Lucina Denis our part time horticulturist who squeezes one or two hours every day to put this garden together. Mr Terence Vel our Education Coordinator the manager of this project, Mrs. Kerstin Henry our Project Coordinator, our young volunteers who have spent holidays working with us, Mr. Ferdinanad Vidot, Mr. Jose Loustau Lallane and Mr. Ahweng who gave us plants, Mrs Mardmeda Moustache our moral support, the Seychelles Agriculture Agency and its predecessor who always backed this idea and provided support for the opening today including some funds.
Thank you

